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PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 3, 2010 
 

PLYMOUTH NORTH HIGH SCHOOL 
 
The Selectmen held a meeting on Saturday, April 3, 2010 at 7:30 a.m. at Plymouth North 
High School, prior to Town Meeting.  
 

Present:                       Richard J. Quintal, Jr., Chairman  
David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman 
Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr. 
John T. Mahoney, Jr. 
William P. Hallisey, Jr. 
 
Mark Stankiewicz, Town Manager 
Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chairman Quintal called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. in Room 303 of Plymouth 
North High School. 
 
 

MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS OF DISCUSSION 
 
Chairman Quintal discussed a complaint that he received regarding the Building 
Department and a request for an awning.   Chairman Quintal also spoke about a request 
for a dumpster to be placed on Town Wharf.   Ms. Arrighi explained that Patrick 
O’Brien, Special Assistant to the Town Manager, was working on this issue with those 
who made the request. 
 
Chairman Quintal expressed concern that the Town’s ShowMobile might not be available 
to those who produce seasonal public events, and he asked that staff try to find additional 
funds to prevent cancellation of any of these events due to the expense charged (for 
Public Works expense) to the event organizer.   He wondered if the necessary DPW tasks 
could be done on a volunteer basis or on compensatory time (rather than overtime).   
Town Management explained that compensatory time is limited based on the collective 
bargaining agreement; the Town would not want to set the practice of a particular type of 
work being done on a compensatory time basis.  Under the Fair Labor Standards Act, 
management explained, it is always the employer’s decision whether or not to grant 
compensatory time rather than pay overtime.    
 
 

ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 
 
On a motion by Selectman Machado, seconded by Vice Chairman Malaguti, the Board 
voted to adjourn its meeting at 7:55 a.m.  Voted 5-0-0, approved. 
 
Recorded by Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 


